Eastern Kentucky University

Staff Council

Minutes

Meeting of October 12, 2004

Call to Order

The meeting was called to order by Chair Laird on Tuesday, October 12, 2004 at 10:15 a.m. in the Teleconference Room of the Student Services Building.

Members present were:  Crystal Barger, Beverly Burrus, Don DeLuca, Elizabeth Forbes, Stephanie King, Lisa Laird, Jey Marks, Bennett Rowe, JoAnn Storie, Carol Thomas, Hossein Vaez, and Staff Regent David Williams.  Guests included Marc Whitt, Associate Vice President for Public Relations and Marketing and Chris Radcliffe, University Photographer.

Chair Report


Minutes
Chair Laird reported the Minutes of the meeting of September 14, 2004 were approved by email as presented.


Wellness Center
It was reported that the new Fitness/Wellness Center guidelines had been changed as recommended by the Staff Council to prorate the $180 annual fee to charge monthly dues from the time joined.

Staff Council Announcements
It has been determined that the best method of communication for the Staff Council is to place announcements in the EKU Today and the EKU Update that information is posted on the Staff Council Web Site with a link to the site.

Standing Committee Reports


Elections and Credentials Committee
Chair Jey Marks reported the upcoming election is scheduled for November 16-18 with four Council Members.  Nominations to run for Staff Council will be accepted until October 22 with the election being held on-line.  Flyers will be mailed out and information posted in EKU Today.  A mass email will also be sent informing staff of the upcoming election.

Staff Recognition and Professional Development

Chair Don DeLuca shared the proposed Professional and Support Staff Emeritus Policy and Procedure with the Council.  Slight modifications were suggested.  These modifications will be incorporated into the Policy by Mr. DeLuca and sent back to Chair Laird for review by the Council before being sent to Virginia Underwood, Secretary of the Board of Regents for inclusion in the January Board Agenda.

Chair DeLuca also reported the committee will be meeting on Friday, October 15, 2004 to develop long-range goals for issues to address in the committee for the next twelve months.

Issues and Benefits Committee
Chair Hossein Vaez reported the committee would be meeting in the near future to discuss issues.  The Council recommended that this Committee look into the possibility of allowing staff free admission to football and basketball games.  Suggestions included one-half price tickets for individual games as they already can purchase season tickets at half-price.  It was agreed the Committee needed to investigate this issue further before making recommendations.

Chair Laird suggested all members of the Council solicit any issues from their constituents to be brought before the Committee.

Council Member Forbes brought before the Council the continuing problem with parking on campus, particularly for staff members using their vehicles to deliver supplies to various buildings.  

Council Member Marks suggested that this Committee consider hosting an open forum once per semester to allow staff to bring their concerns to the Council.


Communications Committee
Chair Elizabeth Forbes reported announcements for the Staff Council could be placed in the EKU Today and the EKU Update leading to a link on the Staff Council Web Site with further information.

Special Guest

Mr. Marc Whitt, Associate Vice President for Public Relations and Marketing, was asked to speak to the Staff Council on the best methods of communication to the staff.  Mr. Whitt recommended as reported by Ms. Forbes that the Council utilize the EKU Today and the EKU Update for communication purposes.   He indicated that his staff had met with deans, chairs and the Faculty Senate to let folks know what these publications are so they will use them.  He recommended that we share this information with our constituents.  When questioned, he indicated his office had editorial control of the publications and there was an approval process if anything questionable was asked to be included.  He indicated all information in the publications had to be university-oriented.

New Business

Positive Publicity—Benefit Carwash

Ms. Forbes shared that she had received several favorable comments about the EKU staff regarding the benefit carwash that was held for a member of the staff who had been involved in a serious automobile accident and had not worked at EKU long enough for many benefits.  Discussion ensued that the University was concerned having something of this nature on campus as to the possible liability this might incur for the University.  Discussion continued on the subject of many staff members being in need and whether or not the University should establish a Fund to address these problems.  Issues brought up were having an official University fund did not provide staff the opportunity to feel as if they were “helping” their fellow-workers and who would determine if a benefit should be held so as not to discriminate.  It was also suggested that possibly an “Emergency Relief Fund” could be established much like the “Emergency Student Loan Fund.”  It was determined this issue should be studied further.

“Best Place to Work” Survey

Mr. Marks reported he had been contacted by Laura Melius, Director of Career Services, regarding a survey that could be conducted by Forbes and Money magazines for our employees to complete on how it was to work at EKU.  She indicated this could provide national recognition for the University.  Mr. Marks indicated at this time, the President was not interested in EKU participating in the survey.  It was requested that Ms. Forbes share this information with the Associate Vice President for Public Relations and Marketing.

Council Membership

Chair Laird asked the Council to consider the possibility of increasing the size of the Council, as with the number now, it required all Council members to be involved in several committees.

Adjournment

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:58 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Beverly G. Burrus

Secretary/Treasurer
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